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Now that the smoke has cleared away from final
examinations we have begun our new semester
with hopes of still keeping on top, scholastically,
among the sixty odd fraternities on campus. We
don’t know our standing for the last semester, as
vet, but we have good reason to believe that the
scholarship trophy will still rest in the halls of
Phi Kappa.

The chapter has been doing great in intramural
sports this year. Congratulations go to Bob
Brown '42, and Earl Fox '44 who placed first and
third, respectively, in the golf tournament. Credit
also goes to Dick Buckle 42, and Fred Ilseman
44 who, together with Bob and Earl, played as a
team to win fourth place.

Our water polo team is also out in front. Up to
date we haven't lost a game. So far we have won
the division trophy and we believe that we will
place first in the tournament when it is over. The
Brothers and Postulants display good teamwork.
Our success is due to Ralph Ruthenberg 41, Bob
Schmidt 42, Dick Buckle 42, Dennis Malcolmson
'42, Carl Mayer "43, Earl Fox *44, and Bob Brown
42,

Plans are now getting under way for Phi
Kappa’s twenty-fifth anniversary on the Illinois
campus. We are planning to have a big celebration
at the chapter house on the week-end of May 10.
Once again we and all of our loyal alumni can have
a swell get-together.

Congratulations are in order for Johnny Bryan
40, who has the honor of being the most recent one
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